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SALFORD SCHOOLS FORUM


28 January, 2009

Salford Civic Centre


Chorley Road


Swinton


Meeting commenced:
4.14 p.m.


“        ended:
6.27 p.m.

PRESENT:
S. Hopkins – in the Chair



Schools Membership



Secondary Schools –



Head Teachers and Senior Management Team Members


S. Aveyard, M. Hanbury and P. Wilford




Primary Schools – Head Teachers



S. Darley and S. Slack



Primary Schools – Governors



C. Johnstone and J. Martin



Non School Members



Teachers’ Trade Unions 



J. Elderkin



OFFICERS:
B. McIntyre

}
Children’s Services



P. Summersfield
}

R. Sides

}



M. McHugh

-
Senior Democratic Services Officer

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of P. Howe, P. Harte and C. Culshaw.

2. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 3 December, 2008, were approved as a correct record subject to the inclusion of the word “recurrent” in the final paragraph on page 2 prior to the word “funding”.
3. MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Planning, Preparation and Assessment

RESOLVED:
THAT the Lead Member be requested to submit a response relating to this issue for consideration at a Special Meeting of the Salford Schools Forum on 2 March, 2009.

(b)
Strategy to Manage School Capacity and Pupil Numbers

RESOLVED:
THAT an update report in respect of this issue be submitted at the meeting of this Forum to be held on 25 March, 2009.

(c)
Analysis of School Balances

RESOLVED:
THAT an update report in respect of this issue be submitted at the meeting of this Forum to be held on 25 March, 2009.

4. PRIMARY CAPITAL PROGRAMME

B. McIntyre submitted a report which provided details of the current position of the Local Authority’s bid under the primary strategy for change (PCP).
He indicated that funding for years 2-5 of the programme should be approved by the Department for Children Schools and Families once the authority had satisfactorily responded to the outstanding queries detailed below -
· More information and clarity is needed on how low achievement in schools will be addressed through PCP. This includes the role of diversity of provision in terms of school governance. 

· More detail is needed on how achievement will be raised for disadvantaged groups, notably certain minority ethnic groups, although the coverage for pupils with SEN is clear.

Approach to Change

· More is needed on building capacity in schools and partner agencies (noted that there is some coverage for head teachers). This also includes change management around new ICT systems and hardware.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.
5. EARLY YEARS UPDATE

P. Summersfield submitted a report providing details of -
(a)
the background to the review of the methodology used to distribute early years funding within local authorities
(b)
the establishment of an Early Years Sub-Group to address the introduction of a single early year’s formula and the work that had been carried out to date

(c)
Identification of the current cost of early years provision

(d)
counting children in the maintained sector

(e)
establishing a common funding formula 

(f)
provision of 15 hours per week

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.


(2) THAT details of the initial details of the report be provided to all head teachers.



(3) THAT an update report in respect of this issue be submitted at the meeting of this Forum to be held on 25 March, 2009.
6. SALFORD SCHOOLS FORUM CONSTITUTION - REVIEW

S. Hopkins reported that he had met with officers relating to the need to clarify the procedures for the operation of the Salford Schools Forum.

It was noted that a review of the Constitution of the Forum was required.

Members also requested an update report in respect of the actions on previous resolutions of the Forum.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT M. McHugh undertake a piece of work to review the Constitution of the Salford Schools Forum and submit an update report at the meeting of this Forum to be held on 25 March, 2009.


(2) THAT an update report in respect of actions on previous resolutions of the Forum be submitted at the meeting of this Forum to be held on 25 March, 2009. 
7. REPORTING TO SCHOOL GOVERNORS
S. Hopkins reported that M. McHugh had updated the content of the Salford Schools Forum website.

Discussion took place relating to the possibility of the website being used as the means of communicating the work of the Forum with school governors.

Members thanked M. McHugh for the work which he had undertaken on the development of the website for the Salford Schools Forum.

(Salford Schools Forum website - www.salford.gov.uk/schoolforum.htm)

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the details of the update be noted.



(2) THAT arrangements be made to include details of the website in the next available edition of the Governors Newsletter.
8. SCHOOL LUNCH GRANT - UPDATE
RESOLVED:
THAT consideration of this issue be deferred to the meeting of this Forum to be held on 25 March, 2009, in order for clarification to be sought in respect of the figures detailed within the report now submitted.
9. CLOSURE OF ROYAL MANCHESTER CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL AND RE-ORGANISATION OF THE EOTAS SERVICE

RESOLVED:
THAT an updated version of the report be submitted for consideration at the meeting of this Forum to be held on 25 March, 2009.
10. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of this Forum be held on Wednesday, 25 March, 2009, at 4.00 p.m
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